
The Department of Revenue has recently been contacted about a text messaging scam targeting 
businesses. The scam is asking them to follow a link to a fraudulent website and pay a fee for filing 
their federal Beneficial Ownership Information (BOI), when this is a free service. Here’s an example 
of this scam text message: 

Federal Filing Required For (business name here) 

Your business Must File a BOI Report.  

File Now!  

https://   (Note to customer: Do not click on any links.) 

Text STOP to opt-out (Note to customer: Don’t text STOP to opt-out)  

If you have received a fraudulent email or text asking you to follow a link to file your BOI and pay a 
fee, please ignore it and report the fraud on the Financial Crimes Enforcement Network (FinCEN) 
website or with the Federal Trade Commission.   

Here is the alert on the FinCen site: 

  

 

 




